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Reduction of severance pay 
The CEO and five members of the Corporate Management Board will have their severance pay reduced in whole or in part by 
other income. The other four members of the Corporate Management Board have contracts that include clauses stating that 
other income will not reduce severance pay. 

Notice period 
All members of the Corporate Management Board have a six-month notice period. 

General 
The company has no specific guidelines for severance packages, but when recruiting to corporate management in recent 
times, it has followed a practice whereby the total of salary during the notice period and severance pay shall not exceed 12 
months' salary. 

Members of the Corporate Management Board outside Norway 
For members of the Corporate Management Board outside Norway, base salary and other employment conditions are 
determined in accordance with Hydro's global human resources policy and Iocal industry standards and accords generally 
with the remuneration principles applicable to the other members of the Corporate Management Board. 

Silvio Porto resigned as head ofHydro's business area Bauxite & Alumina on March 5, 2018. He was temporarily replaced by 
Hydro's CFO, Eivind Kallevik, until John Thuestad took over as new head of Bauxite & Alumina on June 1, 2018. Kallevik and 
Thuestad are covered by the preceding sections of this statement. Thuestad also has a retention bonus related to the position 
in Bauxite & Alumina. 

Key principles for determining compensation during the previous financial year 
The compensation of the CEO and the other members of the Corporate Management Board for financial year 2018 was based 
on the guidelines presented at the annua) general meeting in 2018. 

In September 2018, the Board ofDirectors decided to adjust the CEO's base salary from NOK 6 391 000 to NOK 6 710 000 
with effect from January 1, 2018, to reflect the expanded scope of the business following the acquisition of Sapa in October 
2017. 

Bonus and L TI payments to the Corporate Management Board for 2017 were determined and paid in 2018. Bonuses for 2018 
were determined and paid in March 2019, while L TI for 2018 will first be determined and paid during the first half of 2019. All 
bonus and L TI payments are determined according to the principles stated above. See also Note 9 - Management 
remuneration. 


